
December 12, 2023 

Kimble Companies 
Re: Kimble Sanitary Landfill 

3596 State Route 39 NW 
Permit - Long Term 

Dover, Ohio 44622 
Draft for Public Comment 

Municipal Solid Waste Landfills 

Tuscarawas County 

MSWL018778 

Subject: Kimble Sanitary Landfill, Tuscarawas County 

Draft Permit to Install (PTI) Number: 06-6978 

To whom it may concern: 

The application for a PTI with accompanying plans and specifications for the above referenced facility 

has been reviewed by the staff of the Ohio EPA. It is the recommendation of the staff that the director 

issue a PTI since your proposal appears to comply with applicable Ohio solid waste rules. 

Therefore, enclosed please find a PTI which is being issued to you today in draft form pursuant to Ohio 

Revised Code Chapter 3734 and the rules adopted thereunder. 

A public hearing will be held at Dover Library on Wednesday, January 31, 2024, at 6:00PM in 

Dover Library Community Room at 525 N. Walnut Street, Dover, OH 44622. The public hearing 

will end when everyone in attendance has had an opportunity to provide testimony related to 

this project. 
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Written comments will be accepted through February 14, 2024. Comments submitted can be 
emailed to epa.dmwmcomments@epa.ohio.gov or mailed to Ohio EPA DMWM, P.O. Box 1049, 
Columbus, Ohio 43216-1049, Attention Brian Dearth. This authorization is subject to all rules, 
regulations, and specified conditions and can be viewed here: https://tinyurl.com/OhioepaIA . 

Following the close of the public comment period, the Director may issue a final Permit to Install upon 

such terms and conditions as he finds necessary to ensure that the operation of your facility is in 

accordance with Ohio's solid waste rules. 

Please be advised that the detailed plans which you had submitted with your application will be 

transmitted with the issuance of the final permit. If you have any questions concerning this draft PTI, 

please contact the Ohio EPA Central Office at the above address and telephone number. 

Sincerely, 

Jeri Main 

Jeri Main 

Administrative Professional Unit 

Division of Materials & Waste Management 

Enclosure 

ec: Cassandra Schramm, DMWM, CO 

Jeremy Carroll, DMWM, CO 

Ernie Stall, DMWM, CO 

Brian Queen/Mark Mansfield/Karen Naples/Jerry Parker/Devin Delgado 

DMWM, SEDO 

Dan Smallwood, Bair, Goodie & Assoc Inc, dsmallwood@bairgoodie.com 

Duane Lanoue, CEC Inc, dlanoue@cecinc.com 

Alexander Pearsall, Tuscarawas County HD, apearsall@tchdnow.org 














